
Noncredit ESL Division Meeting
November 3, 2015 11:00 a.m. (day)/November 5, 2015 8:15 p.m. (evening)
Garfield Campus: MP203

MINUTES

Present: Division Chair: Deborah Robiglio 

Full-time Faculty: Megan Ernst, Karen Hamilton, Tiffany Ingle, Paul Mayer 

Morning: Hannah An, Susanna Aramyan, Euphronia Awakuni, Betty Bond, Marilyn Burghdorf, Harriet Cohen, Caroline DePiro, Romina DerBedrossian, Karen Deukmejian, Fanshen DiGiovanni, Karin Drummond, Edwin Fallahi, Rocio Fernandez-Presa, Deborah Henneker, Annette Kargodorian, Armineh Khanbabian, Ewa Lichwa, Kim MacDonald, Jill McDowell, Wein Qian, Robert Mott, Margaret Richer, Mari Sahakian, Arusyak Sargsyan, Sato Naomi, Kathryn Son, Nune Yeganyan, Patricia Zayas   

Evening: Marina Adamian, Rodney Borr, Inga Eguizarian, Dana Eusan, Mariam Krawchuk, Sandra Limina, Margaryan Asmik, Paul McGarry, Alfred Romulo, Susan Ryan, Katherine Sarian, Esthela Siegrist, Hasmik Tovmasian, Larry Watts, Edgardo Zayas

Guests: Margaret Mansour – Mental Health Counselor 

Minutes Approved as Written 

Announcements: The Noncredit ESL Holiday Party will be on December 11.  Mari Sahakian will be our hostess.   Information will be sent out.   Please R.S.V.P. by December 3 to sgharbe@glendale.edu.
Joint meeting with Credit ESL: The Noncredit and Credit ESL joint retreat will be on November 20, 2015 from 9:00-12:00.   It is important that instructors attend to talk about what our needs are.   Please R.S.V.P by November 9 to sgharabe@glendale.edu.
Bus tour to the Verdugo campus:  Tiffany Ingle reported on the Main Campus bus tour and displayed some pictures. The tour began with a student panel of former Noncredit ESL students.  Next, Kirk Vaughn spoke about Credit ESL and the students then walked around the campus. Tiffany recommended all level 4 and 5 instructors to talk to Elodia Collins, our academic counselor, to organize and take their students on the next bus tour. 
Professional development: Megan Ernst announced that Bill Bliss will talk about the revised Side by Side book series at Garfield on Tuesday, November 17 at 1:00. Lunch will be served.
Rosters: In order to accurately report grades, it is necessary to drop students that have never attended your class.   Directions will be sent via email on how to do this.  Our certificates and grades are indicators for our students’ successful outcomes.  We do not want to give a ‘W’ to students who have never showed up in the class.  If there is any problem during the process, please report it to the office.
Registration: Noncredit ESL priority registration will be on December 16, 2015 and open registration will be on December 17, 2015.  The schedule for winter classes can be found on the website.   It will also be emailed to you to review with your students.  In order to have easier access to the schedule, it will be posted on our noncredit ESL website. To avoid frustration, make sure your students can login to GCC before registration begins.
Electronic device policy: Beginning with the winter session  and future semesters, instructors should have an electronic device policy as a separate heading on their course overviews. Instructors should make it very clear as to how cell phones are used or not/used in the classroom.
Noncredit ESL Load: A prior side-letter agreement between the Guild and District, set to expire at the end of the fall 2015 semester, was extended through the spring 2016 semester. The extension allows adjunct instructors to continue teaching 14-hour classes as the division’s full-timer teaching load is adjusted. District officials are aware that reducing the scheduled hours of Noncredit ESL classes, also reduces funding received from the state. 
Safety videos: At the college’s faculty meeting in October, the GCC police chief talked about safety at the college and showed a video specifically about what to do if there is an active shooter on campus. Alfred Ramirez had a similar meeting last week and showed a similar video. Please talk to your students about the evacuation process and safety issues. A link to college safety videos was provided: http://www.glendale.edu/index.aspx?page=5662
Senate: Paul Mayer reported that Glenn Gardner advised him that the move to combine credit and noncredit divisions is not atypical. It is happening across the state.  To counteract this at GCC, Glen has requested to place a motion before the senate to advocate for not treating both programs the same way since the student populations are so diverse.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Guild: Caroline Depiro reported that the Guild is fighting for safety issues on campus.  She also indicated that there was a problem with the contracts being written for15 weeks instead of 16 weeks.  Union leaders are going to review it and if there is any change, instructors will be given a new contract. There are also reports of teachers being docked because they did not have enough sick leave.  There is a pool of money available to fund sick leave that has been donated by other instructors. Finally, the district offered a 4.5 % raise for full-time instructors and a 5.5 % raise for part-time instructors.  Part of the raise, 2.75%, is not permanent. The Guild will continue to work with the District to make the 4.5% and 5.5% raises permanent.  The Guild is asking the administration to use money generated by noncredit to fund the raises permanently and to give a portion of it to noncredit in the form of office hours for adjunct.  

 
